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Saint James Elementary School
                  Rev. Msgr. Philip A. Lowery, Director                                              30 Peters Place

                        Mrs. JoAnn Giordano, Principal                                                         Red Bank, New Jersey 07701
                        Mrs. Catherine Golden, Vice Principal                                             732 741-3363    Fax 732 933-4960
August 27, 2018
Dear Parents/Guardians:

I hope that you and your families have enjoyed a wonderful and relaxing summer.  Our devoted school’s staff has been very busy this summer preparing for the upcoming school year.  Our much appreciated PTA and SJAA have some wonderful events planned for the year. We are all looking forward to an exciting and challenging year for your child. 

Our school year will begin on Tuesday, September 4, 2018.  The first day of school is a full day for all students (preschool to grade 8).   EDP will also begin on Tuesday, September 4, 2018.

Please be sure to go onto the school’s website where you will find the school’s calendar, Student Handbook and other important forms and information.

The following information will be helpful to you as we prepare for the new school year.

Important Upcoming Dates:

SJES Family Dinner:     Thursday, September 13, 2018

Back To School Night:  Monday, September 17, 2018


Uniforms: The Uniform Dress Code can be found in the Parent/Student Handbook. 

Back to School Forms:  It is imperative that the contact persons indicated on your child’s Emergency forms (both the Health and Emergency Form and the Emergency Management Form) are accessible by phone. Please be sure to hand in all the Back to School forms on the first day of school, and to inform the office of any updates to the information throughout the year.  

Transportation:  Bus passes will indicate the place and time of arrival and drop off.  It is critical that your child has the bus pass with him/her during the first few weeks of school and knows the route number.  For example, routes are termed SJ1 or RBC3, or 805. This information will be indicated on the bus pass and is essential for ensuring that your child is placed on the correct bus.  Please note that Middletown residents will need to print their bus passes from the Middletown website.  It is recommended that parents obtain the name of their child’s bus driver and bus company for reference.










School Hours:  Students must be in school no later than 7:55AM as prayers begin at 8AM.  Please make every effort to drop your child off on time.  


Drop Off and Pick-Up:  AM Drop – Please refer to the Traffic Safety Procedures in the Parent/Student Handbook.   PM Pick-Up - Please be sure that your child knows whether the pick-up point is Drummond Pl./Gold St. or Broad Street.  Students may not be picked up in the front of the school or in the foyer.  Please never cross your child in the middle of the block between the buses.  
Summer Reading and Math packets:  Assignments will be collected according to the teachers’ directions or during the first week of school. 

Gym Uniforms:  The wearing of gym uniforms will begin on Thursday, September 6th. Students will be informed of their gym schedule on the first day of school, and it will also appear on the teachers’ e-boards.  

Cafeteria:  Full cafeteria service will begin on Tuesday, September 4th for grades 2-8.  First graders and Kindergarteners are not permitted to buy lunch.  All students should bring a snack to school each day.  Please make sure that you have updated the Meals Plus account. 
E-Blast:  Please make sure you have signed up for the weekly E-blasts.  

Student Placement:  A great deal of time, effort and thought has gone into the process of student placement for the 2018-19 school year.  Careful consideration was given to input from staff as well as student learning styles. Our class lists are structured to provide equitable class sizes at each grade level.  Moving students is difficult without causing imbalances and inequities. Thank you so much for being positive with your child and helping him or her understand that it is impossible to place all students with a preferred best friend or teacher. All of our staff works hard to make school a positive experience for all students.

I want to thank you for choosing Saint James Elementary School and for allowing us to share in your child’s spiritual and academic journey.  Working together, the staff and I look forward to making this school year one of growth and achievement for all children.

Respectfully,

Mrs. JoAnn Giordano
Principal                                                                                                                                                    
